

## Department of Commerce, Community, and Economic Development

DIVISION OF COMMUNITY AND REGIONAL AFFAIRS

P.O. Box 110809 Juneau, AK 99811-0809 CAA Section Main Line: 907.465.4751 Programs fax: 907.465.4761

July 8, 2015

RE: FY 16 Community Revenue Sharing Payments

Dear Municipal Official:

The Division of Community and Regional Affairs is pleased to announce the FY 16 Community Revenue Sharing Payments for the Kenai Peninsula Borough. You can check the status of your eligibility by visiting the Community Revenue Sharing status report found on the website at: <a href="http://commerce.alaska.gov/dca/apps/eGrantsOnLine/Pages/RevenueSharing.aspx">http://commerce.alaska.gov/dca/apps/eGrantsOnLine/Pages/RevenueSharing.aspx</a>

Any required documents that may be missing can may be e-mailed to <a href="mailed-lindoff@alaska.gov">danielle.lindoff@alaska.gov</a>; faxed to 907-465-4761 or mailed to DCRA, P.O. Box 110809, Juneau AK 99811-0809.

In addition to the Borough's initial payment, \$19,300 is added for each unincorporated community that was certified by the Borough Assembly as meeting the eligibility criteria under AS 29.60.865, 29.60.879, and 3 AAC 180.110.

Kenai Peninsula Borough FY 16 Community Revenue Sharing Payment: \$2,048,004 The total CRS payment to the Borough for FY16 is: \$2,569,104

Please Note: If there is more than one qualified entity in the unincorporated community, the Assembly may determine if one entity is to receive the entire payment or if the unincorporated community payment will be shared between two or more qualified entities.

Should you have any questions concerning the Borough's payment or the payment for the approved unincorporated communities, please feel free to call me at 907-465-4733.

Sincerely,
Canull Lindoff

Danielle Lindoff

Local Government Specialist IV